
 
Corporation of the Town of Ingersoll 

Council Agenda 
Special Meeting of Council 

Town Centre, Council Chambers 
Tuesday, April 28, 2015, 6:00 p.m. 

 

Call to Order 
 
Disclosures of Pecuniary Interest 
 
Special Report 

1) Catherine Street Bridge and Road Reconstruction Tender Award OP-048-15 

Upcoming Council Meetings 

 
Regular Meeting of Council 

Monday, May 11, 2015, 6:00 p.m. 
Town Centre, Council Chambers 

 

Adjournment 



 

DEPARTMENT:  OPERATIONS 

REPORT NO:  OP-048-15 

COUNCIL MEETING DATE:  April 28, 2015 

TITLE:  Catherine Street Bridge and Road Reconstruction Tender Award 

OBJECTIVE 

For Council to award the tender for the Catherine Street Bridge and Road 
Reconstruction project. 

BACKGROUND 

The Town of Ingersoll was successful in receiving funding from the Ontario Community 
Infrastructure Fund (OCIF) for the Catherine Street Bridge and Road Reconstruction 
project. As part of the agreement signed by the Town and the Province to receive the 
funding, Council must officially award the tender. 

ANALYSIS 

The tender for the Catherine Street project is a joint project between the Town, Oxford 
County and the Province. The tender was opened on April 22, 2015 with two bidders.  
After verifying the tender Elgin Construction out of St. Thomas was the low tender in the 
amount of $1,724,884.05 this includes an extension of the watermain up Mutual Street 
for the County. The County has approved the awarding of the tender for their portion of 
the project. 

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS 

The estimate for the project was $1,514,274 with an additional $159,411 for the 
County’s watermain project.  The estimate was broken up into $455,379 for the 
bridge/culvert and the remainder for the sanitary, storm, watermain and road 
reconstruction. The low bid from Elgin Construction tendered the bridge culvert at 
$488,732 which is an additional $33,353 and the roadwork was an additional $7000 
because of an increase in asphalt prices. The additional costs for the bridge culvert was 
due to an increase cost for the railing on the bridge, the retaining wall, the apron wall 
and the cost of bonding and insurance for this part of the project.  
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The County also had additional costs in the sanitary for Catherine Street due to the 
increase cost for sanitary sewer pipe and the extension of the watermain on Mutual 
Street due to the increase cost in asphalt. 

Staff is recommending that the additional $40,000 needed for the Town’s portion of the 
project be taken from the Engineering Reserve and added to the Town’s contribution of 
the project for the OCIF funding.  

RECOMMENDATION 

THAT report Number OP-048-15 be received as information and that the tender for the 
Catherine Street Bridge and Road Reconstruction project be awarded to Elgin 
Construction of St. Thomas for $1,724,884.05.  

AND FURTHER THAT an additional $40,000 be taken from the Engineering Reserve to 
cover the additional costs of the bridge and roadwork. 

 

Prepared by: Sandra Lawson P.Eng., Town Engineer 
Approved by:  William Tigert, Chief Administrative Officer 
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